LexingToN DivisioN or POLICE
OrricE OF THE CHIEF

TO: Mayor Jim Gray
Urban County Council

FROM: Chief Ronnie Bastin
Division of Police

DATE: January 13, 2014

RE: Donation — Norfolk Southern Corporation, Engineering Department

Please find attached letter from Don Sutherland, Norfolk Southern Corporation, Engineering
Department, in regards to their intent to donate approximately 200 railroad cross-ties to the Lexington
Division of Police. The railroad cross-ties will be utilized by the Hazardous Devices Unit for the

explosive bunker at the landfill, Training Facility for the Police Range and the Mounted Unit for projects
at the barn. The estimated value of the railroad cross-ties is $1,200. There will be no cost incurred.

This is being forwarded for Mayor and Council approval.

If you have any questions or require additional information, please contact my office.
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Ronnie Bastin
Chief of Police
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cc: Clay Mason, Commissioner of Public Safety
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